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Approved Minutes of 
ENC Education Committee Meeting 

April 20, 2009 
  
The meeting was called to order by the chair Harout Keosian at 6:15 p.m.  Also present were Frances 
Zamir, Hi Hand, Sharon Brewer and Jean Strauber.  Excused was Bonnie Youngdahl.  
  
The minutes of the March meeting were read and approved as corrected. 
  
The chair reported that he had contacted all principals except Portola Middle School inasmuch as Jean 
Strauber, who frequently substitutes there, makes the committee's presence well-known.   
  
It was reported that the vendor for the Lanai Road School grant was lacking a $500 from the ENC 
treasurer.  The matter will be investigated. 
  
Shelley reported that an application for the spring grants had been received from Portola Middle School. 
  
Harout requested volunteers for the next Encino Chamber of Commerce meeting.  Hi Hand and Jean 
volunteered to attend. 
  
With Bonnie Youngdahl absent there was no report about the Autry Museum. Bonnie will provide 
information to the Committee members at a later date.  Jean Strauber will transmit the information to the 
ECC Education Committee  Chair Leon Woods.  
  
Jean had obtained a list of teachers who were honored by the Encino Chamber at the annual Teacher of the 
Year luncheon.  Harout stated that he will follow-up and have Dax prepare certificates to mail to all the 
honored teachers. 
  
Harout also reported on various activities at the neighborhood schools serving Encino children.  At Lull 
celebration of Arbor Day, Shelley will represent the committee.  Henry Winkler will be participating in a 
reading program Hesby School on April 30 from 9:00-9:45 a.m.  Hesby will also be hosting an Open House 
from 6:00-7:00 p.m.  On May 31 Nestle Avenue School will be holding a carnival.  Lull will also be having 
a tree-planting ceremony at the beginning of June. On June 4  Lanai Road is hosting a 'Decades Day" at 
8:30  a.m in honor of the school's 50th anniversary.  The choir will also perform in a Salute to Broadway at 
9:00 a.m. 
  
Harout also reported on the volunteer needs of our Encino neighborhood schools. 
Hesby:  Needs help with reading and math tutors 
Emelita:  Need yard supervision and tutors 
Reseda High School: Interested in any and all volunteers 
nestle: Need readers, librarians, help during homework club from 3:00 -4:00 p.m. and also yard monitors. 
They are also interested in our input in their newsletter. 
Lull:  Needs readers as well as volunteers to plant trees sometime at the beginning of June 
Lanai:  Needs help in their library and readers.  They also need yard monitors. 



  
A discussion of where the committee could publicize the need for volunteers of these schools followed.  It 
was a consensus of our committee that the Encino Chamber of Commerce Education Committee will be 
asked to assist us. 
  
Hi presented a report of the anti-hate program. He informed us that there had been little done to promote it. 
  
The next meeting will be held on Monday, May 18, 2009 at the home of Shelley Rivlin.  Sole topic on the 
agenda would be to determine recipients of the ENC grants. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
  
Jean Strauber 
ENC Education Committee Secretary 
  
  
 


